## CALENDAR OF EVENTS

May 1 to 31 -- Swiss Book Exhibit at Public Library, 13th and Olive street, including current Swiss magazines.

May 12 and 15, 8:15 p.m.--"Stardust", produced by seniors of St. Joseph's Academy in Fontbonne auditorium. Admission 3.75, matineo 3.50.

May 12, 8 to 12 p.m.--Spring promenade of St. Louis University in the ballroom of Hotel Stat-

ler with Bonnie Ross and his orchestra.

May 13, 9 a.m. -- Annual Communion Day and breakfast of Fontbonne alumnae, with Misgr. Edward A. Rogers, paster of Our Lady of Lourdes Church. Students are requested to remind alumnae to attend.

13, 9:30 a.m.--Final meeting of Liturgical Commission in lower church of St. Francis
Xavier. Mass and homily of St. Robert Dellarmine, S.J., and discussion of Xavier. Mass Regation Days.

13, 10:15 a.n.—Organ recital by Sister Mary Virginia, Ad. P.P.S., in Fontbonne chapel.
13, 6:30 p.n.—Last Fontbonne broadcast in "Tune in the Colleges" over WEV. Doraldine
Garcia and Sylvia Hicks will play piane numbers. Time changed from 2:30 p.n.
May 14—FIFTH SUNDAY AFTER EASTER. See explanation of the text of the Mass in the St. Louis

Register or in St. Andrew's Missal.

14--Grand opening of the campaign for the Cardinal Glennon Memorial Hospital for children. Program in Kiel anditorium.
14--Last day for entries in SDS Dress Design Contest. For information students should consult Miss Teresa Carmody or Miss Frances Troonel.

May 15 -- ROCATION DAY.

May 15 to 19--Pre-registration for fall classes. Tentative programs and registration cords may be obtained in the Registran's office.

15, 8 p.m.--Meeting of the Cathelia Women's College Club at 7 Ridgewood Read, Ladue.

Dr. Clement S. Mihanovich will speak on "What Constitutes a Good Marriage". 15, 8:15 p.m .-- Arturo Toscanini and the NDC Symphony Orchestra in concert at the Fox.

May 16-ROGATION DAY.

16, 12:10 p.n.-Ann Roboy and Margaret Ford in an organ recital in the auditorium. All students are invite.d.

16, 3 p.m.-Mrs. Edward G. Brungard, member of the Board of Freeholders, et assembly, explaining "Salient Changes in the New City Charter".

16, 5:30 p.m.--Residents' Formal Dinner and Party.
16, 7:30 p.m.--Next SDS meeting, which will be held at Fontbonne. Constitution of the organization and plans for summer will be points discussed. See page 3 .

May 17 -- ROCATION DAY.

17 -- Triple-cut day.

17--Inncheon for the seniors given by the Mothers' Club at Norwood Country Club.
May 18--FEAST OF THE ASCENSION OF OUR LORD. Holy day of obligation. NO CLASSES.
18--All school picnic on campus given by freshmen and sephemores for seniors. Juniors invited.

May 19 -- Triple-cut day.

19-Kappa Canna Pi giving dinner at 7 p.m. at Forest Park Hotel to welcome new members.

May 20-Opening at Art Theatre of "The Titan", film story of Michelangele, highly recommended by Sister M. Annetta and Miss Frances P. Trochel of Fontbonne's art department.

May 21-SIXTH SUMDAY AFTER. See explanation of the text of the Mass in the St. Louis Register

or in St. Andrew's Missal.

May 22, 8:15 p.n. -- The Young and Fair by N. Richard Nash to be presented by the Footlights Club under the direction of Miss Bollo M. Mullins. Tickets 75 cents.

May 23 -- Class Day for seniors with distribution of the annual Fontbonne.

May 24, 11 to 4 p.n. -- New date for comprehensive examination in Humanities to be taken by sophomores in 214 Fine Arbs building.

May 25-Mothers' Club birthday party at Fontbonne honoring past presidents and installation of new officers. Students are asked to remind their nothers to attend.

May 26 -- Last day to return pre-registration cards before taking exams.
May 26 to June 2-- Final examinations. All fees must be paid, class dues included, before student is admitted to examinations.

May 29-Street dance spensored by sophonore class on campus around Medaille Hall.

May 30--MEMORIAL DAY. No classes.

June 3-Senior grades due in Dean's office.

June 4, 7 p.m. -- Baccalcureate Sunday, with Fr. Motthias B. Martin, S.J., of St. Louis

University giving the address.

June 5, 10:30 a.m.—Commoncement exercises. Archbishop Joseph E. Ritter will present diplomas to the class of 1950, and Fr. John A. O'Brien of Notre Dame University will speak.

June 12 to 17-Sodality Summer School of Catholic Action at St. Louis University. Fontbonne students are invited to be hostesses.
June 15 to August 27 -- Sunmer School of Grailville at Leveland, Chilo.

June 23 to August 3 -- Fontborne's twenty-sixth Summer Session.

"The Young and the Fair", a problem play depicting life in a staid junior college in New England, will be given by the FOOTLIGHTS CLUB on Monday evening, May 22, a t 8:15 p.m., in Fontbonne auditorium. Miss Belle Marie Mullins, head of the department of speech and moderator of the club, will direct the production. Tickets are 75 cents

Members of the cast include Nancy Robertson, Ann Robey, Patricia Stahl, Jean An derson, Shirley Emge, Georgianne Landy, Mary Frances Andrews, Jeannette Naumann, Joan Reid, Maurine Saulan, Kathleen Shaughnessy, Doris Lavin, Mary Ann Monsour, Mary Ann Kuhlman, Nancy Purtell, Catherine Miceli, Elizabeth Pape, and Sally Smith. Dear Students:

I am taking this golden opportunity to remind you of the great work you can do as "Ambassadors of Good Will" in securing students for your college. The word of a student in praise of her college is more convincing to prospective students and their parents than the same word from a Faculty Member, an Administrator, or a Field Secretary.

Among your acquaintances there are some, I am certain, who either this year or later are considering a college. You know the favorable aspects of your college, its traditions, and the opportunities which it opens to all students. Consequently you can pass on to these interested persons the full and first-hand information which you have.

You can, of course, take other steps also. You can hand to me the names of young women who are interested in college so that literature may be mailed to them from Fontbonne. Or, better still, you can obtain a catalogue or other literature and place it before them, making your own explanations of what you consider the strong features of your college. You can always invite them to accompany you to the college where they can view its buildings, inspect its departments, and meet its teachers.

We should like your to realize keenly that assisting to enroll promising students in Fontbonne is one of the greatest services you can render to your Alma Mater. More than that, you can be of immeasurable help to a young friend by directing her in these critical days to a Catholic center of education. Finally, you will be aiding the Church and serving Christ Our Lord by making possible the development of more numerous intelligent Catholic leaders.

That you may have a happy and profitable vacation and one in which you may be useful to your families and your community is the hope and prayer of the faculty at Fontbonne.

Sincerely yours in Christ

SISTER JOSEPH ALOYSIUS, Dean

The present and future officers of the INTERNATIONAL RELATIONS CLUB, with Dr. Wm. E. Van Taay as noderator, will attend the seventh annual Pan-American banquet of the Inter-American Division, St. Louis Council on Weanesday, May 17, in the Stix, Baer & Fuller dining room at 7 p.m. An address is to be given by His Excellency, Mauricio Nabuco, Brazilian ambassador to the United States. Reservations are \$4.50 for those interested in attending. Dress may be formal or informal.

The officers who are to go to this function are those: presidents Marie Seever 151, who is to succeed Arlino Marklin 151; vicepresidents, Joyce Devino 151, to succeed Marie Seever; secretaries, Jacqueline Shelton 153, to succeed Patricia Hayes 151; treasurers, Joann Abell, to succeed Mary Carey 150. The elections were held May 9.

Due to the fact that they failed to receive the minimum number of entries required, the officers of the Pep Club have announced that the essay contest has been discontinued for this year.

CLOSE-UPS OF RESIDENT STUDENT OFFICERS. The president-elect of the Resident Students' Association is Helen Markey, who came to Fontbonne in her sophonore year. Her home is in Tulsa, Oklahoma. Majoring in dietetics, she is a member of the Home Economics Club, the Sodality, and the IRC.

Patricia Hayes, the vice-president for next year, comes to college from Shelbyville, Kentucky. Her major also is dictetics, and she is a member of the Home Economics Club, of Phi Beta Chi, the science club, of the IRC, and is representative of the junior class in the Sodality.

Carole Moyer, secretary-elect, entered Fontbonne this year from Clarke College, Dubuque, Iowa. A sophomore, she holds membership in the Legion of Mary, the Spanish Club, and the Art Club, for art is her major. Her home is in Stanley, Wisconsin.

Irene "Peggy" Donohoe, who is to be the treasurer, lives in Jacksonville, Florida. On the campus she is an active member of the Legion of Mary and treasurer of the sephomore class. She and the new treasurer are to be juniors next year, and the president and vice-president, seniors.

Fontbonne personnel is often called upon to act as judges for contests in the community. Dr. Wn. E. Van Taay, head of the department of sociology, recently judged essays of Assumption High School, O'Fallon, Mo., for the contest of the Veterans of Foreign Wars. Members of the classes in speech have frequently graded contestants in local speech neets, as Bertha Vessell in competitions of high school students gathered at St. Louis U High School in November and at Christian Brothers College in March; and Mary Ann Kuhlman, Patricia Stahl, and Doris Lavin, those competing at Rosati-Kain High School in February.

Although the Fontbonne College Chorus had performed "The Blessed Damozel" on several occasions during the past two years, it had never done so for the student body until Tuesday of this week when at the assembly it sang this Dabussy setting of the poen of Rossetti as part of a Voice-Chorus program. This year the Chorus inaugurates a plan of recognizing two years' nembership in good standing by awarding pins to these members: Mary Joy Molumby, Holen Cataldi, Patricia Ware, Marilyn Graff, Doreldine Garcia, Carmelita Schmelig, Marie Schindler, Mary Rose Van Oss, Josephine Chang, Lorraine Hotfelder, Dorothy Bailey, Mary Anno Russell, and Joan Kane. At its meeting on May 10, the Chorus elected as its new officers the following: president, Patricia Herbst; vice-president, Johanna Caimi; corresponding secretary, Sylvia Hicks; recording secretary, Lorraine Hotfelder; treasurer, Maurine Saulan; and librarian, Mary Ann Monsour.

TUESDAY, MAY 16, is the DATE.

FONTBONNE is the PLACE.

A MEETING OF S D S (Supply the

Demand for the Supply) is

the EVENT.

The QUESTION IS :

WILL YOU COME ?

POPE PIUS XI on WOMEN'S DRESS

"The unfortunate mania for fashion causes even honorable women to forget every sentiment of dignity and modesty. The decrease of womanly reserve has always been a sign of social decadence. The vanity of woman causes the disintegration of the family. An immodest mother will have shameless children. A shameless girl cannot be a good wife. It is possible to dress with ladylike decorum without imitating monastic severity."

The meeting at Fontbonne will be the last of the school year. It is an important one. It demands the consideration of every Fontbonne student.

The committee on the constitution, elected at the Webster meeting April 14, will bring its completed work, a permanent constitution for the St. Louis S D S Council. Patricia Hannegan of Maryville, chairman of this committee, will read the constitution. A vote of the delegates for its approval will be necessary.

Miss Peggy Butler, chairman of the fashion designing contest, will give a report on the success of the project whose close is May 14.

Election of officers for S D S will form another important phase of the meeting. Any delegate may be nominated from the floor. Immediately on election, the officers will take over the meeting.

The importance of this meeting speaks for itself. Christian modesty is your responsibility. Will you come?

Miss Teresa M. Carmody is in charge of arrangements for this meeting at Fontbonne, and is being assisted by Rosemary Stapenhorst and Mary Louise Lennemann, president and vice-president of the student council. Parliamentarian for the meeting is to be Mary Therese Hartigan. Fontbonne's four voting delegates are Joan Nolan, freshman; Georgianne Landy, sophomore; Peggy Murphy, junior; and Marian Bachmann, senior.

Hostesses from the classes are the following: senior--Marylee Byrnes, Peggy Hergenrother, Mary Louise Lenneman, and Maureen Reiser; junior--Mary Ann Pierce, Aurelia Murphy, Peggy Murphy, and Marie Seever; sophomore--Melba Stratmann, Janet Haley, Ann Robey, and Jean Rechtien; freshman--Patricia Kearns, Sonja Colindres, Marydelle Husslein, and Eleanor Kaiser.

Announcement of a SUMMERTIME FASHION SHOW to be given by the Chaminade College Mothers' Club at the Chase Hotel on Saturday, May 20, at 2 p.m., was followed by a note explaining that all fashion crea tions will be specially selected to conform to the regulations of S D S. I f you're skeptical as to how a display of stylish summertime fashions can live up to SDS standards and Christian modesty, you are cordially invited to attend the show. Modesl and hostesses for the event have been drawn from various academies, high schools, and colleges of city. Clare Burke, sophomere, is acting as a model in the show. Escorts and ushers have been selected from Chaminade College, Stan Dougherty's orchestra will provide the musical accompaniment. The official observers from Fontbonne are to be Teresa Reid, Marilyn Jennings, Barbara Quick, Jo-Ann Monnig, seniors; Arline Marklin, Helen Markey, Marilyn Miller, Joan Wiss, juniors; Dorothy Westhoff, Elizabeth Pape, Barbara Sullivan, Angeline Bolesina, sophomores; Jacqueline Shelton, Peggy Lampman, Mary Louise Horn, Mary Ann Kuhlman, freshmen.

Delegates are expected from the other colleges, the high schools, the alumnae associations, including Fontbonne's, and num erous women's organizations.

Read the last six issues of <u>The Font Letter</u> to refresh your memory on the work accomplished by the St. Louis S D S Council up to this date and to enlighten your mind on the objective behind this great movement of American Catholic women and girls.

The SENIORS will be welcomed into the Fontbonne Alumnae Association and other organizations in which some of them are to have membership at various functions commencing next Saturday.

The alumnae Mass will be colebrated at 9 a.m. in Fontbonne chapel by Msgr. Edward A. Rogers of Our Lady of Lourdes Church, who will address the seniors and alumnae at the breakfast which follows. After the presentation of the seniors, the award to Mary Louise Lennemann of the Alumnae Hood will be confirmed. A business meeting will conclude the norming. Rose McNemee \*46 and June Cassidy \*46 are hostesses for this meeting.

Delta Chapter of Delta Epsilon Signa will give keys to two new honorary members, graduates of former years on Baccalarcate evening, June 4, when it formally receives five of this year's seniors: Jean Dettenwanger, Jean McCartney, Mary Jey Molumby, Sue DeLisle, and Teresa Reid. The honorary members were chosen as exemplifying the ideals and achievements of Christian nother - hood. Mrs. Vincent Kennedy (Catherine Scullin \*35) is the mother of five little girls, and Mrs. Denald Gunn (Leretta Hennelly \*29) has nine children, five boys and four girls, the youngest born May 4, and to be baptized Mary. Both members are active in their parishes, in the alumnae program, and in other city-wide movements.

The new officers of this chapter, elected March 26, are Corrine Deves \*29, president; Catherine Weidle \*46, vice-president; Louise Benz \*49, secretary; and Doris McWilliams \*48, treasurer.

Kappa Genma Pi will receive its new members at a dinner at Forest Park Hotel on May 19. Those from Fontbonne are Mary Voidt, Geraldine Wand, Mary Jane O'Brien, Marylee Byrnes, and Evelyn Murrill. The new officers for this chapter, which embraces members from all the Catholic colleges in the city and vicinity, include three from Fontbonne—Jane Buri 146, president; Catherine Esser 137, corresponding secretary; and Mary Louise Streit 149, treasurer.

An organ recital will be given in the auditorium at noon Tuesday of next week, May 16, by two sophomores, Ann Robey from Higginsville, Mo., and Margaret Ford from Marshall, Minn. Their program is

Ann Robey at the organ: Aderation, Macfarlane; Lullaby from Suite Neel, Alec Templeton; Chorale Paraphrase on "Salve Regina", Becker.

Margaret Ford at the organ: Visions, Rheinberger; The Rosary, Nevin-Goss; Prelude and Fugue in C, Dach.

Louise Mansch 136 was given an honorary nembership May 16 in Thota Signa Phi, professional fraternity for women in journalism, in recognition of her achievement as Women's Feature Editor for radio station WEW. Two other journalists were honored on the same occasion—Miss Mildred Planthold, women's editor of The Globe-Democrat, and Clarissa Start (Mrs. E.G. Davidson, feature writer for The Post-Dispatch. Louise, who also holds honorary membership in Fontbonne's Delta Chapter of Delta Epsilon Sigma, had a major in English and minors in French and Dramatic Art at college.

Amazed at the absence of gates and doors to keep college women in and to bar men out, a dozen merchants from France spent a couple of hours at Fontbonne last Saturday between inspection trips to stores in Clayton and St. Louis. Sister Mary Berchmans, head of the department of modern languages, led the party through the college build — ings and found them not only interested in the contemporary architecture and modern equipment, but curious about the academic life of the students. They inquired closely into the courses offered, the age of college women in America, and the average cost of college education. Probably the best news Sister was able to give them is that the language most popular with students, according to registration in classes, is theirs. Gathered in a classroom where French is taught, they handled fondly the familiar classics and dictionaries and gleefully pointed on the map of Paris to the location of their stores.

The visitors were part of the 18-member French mission on an NCA-sponsored American tour to study wholesale and retail store methods in six cities. Escorting them were Stanley Kedziersky of the Department of Commerce, a fellow-alumnus of Sister Berchmans from the Catholic University of America, and Mr. Arthur Meier, manager of Boyd's Clayton store. The gentlemen from France included Jacques Thomas, Robert Catherine, Lucien Grillat, and nine others.

Brothers of two students are to receive Hely Orders this spring. Fr. Jerome Wilkerson, to be ordained at Kenrick Seminary May 30, is the brother of tekio Wilkerson and of Sister Mary Jerome, Dominican, who was June Wilkerson \*46.

Fr. William M. Wand will be ordained on June 3 at the Fontifical College Josephinum, Worthington, Ohio, and will attend the commencement exercises of his sister, Geraldine, on June 5. Ordained for the diocese of Springfield, Illinois, he will colebrate his first Solenn Mass in his home parish in Litchfield, Illinois, on June 11. He also has a sister among the Fontbonne alumnae, Mrs. O. J. Hontrich of St. Louis, who was Mary Wand <sup>1</sup>40.

A picnic next Monday on the campus behind Modaille Hall will be the final activity of Signa Beta Mu, the music club. Joan Kene is chairman of arrangements. The outing was planned at the meeting May 8, when officers for the next year were elected as follows: president, Doraldine Garcia; vice-president, Alice Cataldi; secretary, Sylvia Hicks; treasurer, Katic O'Brion. The musical program at the meeting consisted of two piane dues by Jerry Hay and Beverly Goldwyn--The Calice Cat and The Gingham Dog, both by Homer Simmons.

The art club, Delta Phi, chose its officers for next year at its meeting last Thursday. They are Mary Claire Nolan of St. Louis, president; Elizabeth Pape of Chicago, vice-president, and Margaret Ford of Marshall, Minnesota, treasurer. All a re members of the class of \$52.

Rosevary Hillis, senior, received word today of the death of her father, C. D. Hillis, after a lingering illness in his home in Arlington, Washington. She left Fontbonne at once and will not return for graduation, but remain with her mother and prepare for her final examinations, which she will take on the appointed days under the supervision of some educational institution in the region. The prayers of the Fontbonne family are requested for the repose of the soul of Mr. Hillis.

Continuing the precedent set last year when Fontbonne's campus was selected as the site for the annual school picnic instead of a city park, the committee in charge of this year's frolic has announced that the picnic will be held here on Ascension Thursday, May 18, from 10 a.m. until everyone's tired.

The sophomore and freshman classes invite the religious and lay faculties along

with the junior class, to help entertain their guests of honor for the day, the seniors. All recreational facilities on campus will be open. The menu for lunch, which will be served at noon, is being decided by the picnic committee composed of five sophomores—Irene Peil, Janet Haley, Jean Houlihan, Margaret Ford, Joan Reid—and five freshmen—Mary Ann Kuhlman, Kathleen Shaughnessy, Doris Lavin, Mary Sue Ryan, Eileen Martens. Prayers for good weather are in order, say the underclassmen.

Doraldine Gercia, junior, will give a NOON-DAY RECITAL of piano numbers Friday, May 12, in

the Recital Hall, Fine Arts Duilding. Her program follows:

Bach, Prelude and Fugue in D flat miner; Beetheven, Scherze and Rende from Senata, Op.2,:

No. 3; Mendelssohn, Capriccie; Tschaikovsky, Meditation; Ravel, A Beat on the Ocean.

Visiting the college on Tuesday and Wednesday of this week were two Sisters from the Mother House of the Sisters of St. Joseph of Wheeling, West Virginia. They are Reverend Mother Mary Perpetua and Sister Mary Angelina.

A change of scene was in order for the resident students on May 9, and dining-room formality was discarded in favor of a picnic given by the bearders of the second floor in henor of those of the third floor of Redmille. Because of rain, the den became the scene of the fes tivities. Betty Myers was moster of ceremonies for the entertainment which was supplied by Kathleen O'Brien, Mary Ann Monsour, Mary Ann Kuhlmen, Jenet Doud, June Kronsbein, Sally Snith, Lillian Yoshimoto, Kathleen Shaughnessy, Lita Lo Van, Hortense Prost, Josephine Chang, Peggy Donohoo, and the famous Foggy Mountain Doys Trio, Nancy Bornoman, Carolyn Hosbach, and Constance Mizero, with their personal announcer Debra McGrath.

CALL FROM MR. KINKEL: This is a call for help on the Fontbonne for 1951. If any student is interested, she should see Mr. Frencis W. Kinkel, nederator, on May 11 or 12 in Ryan 202. He is eager to have a staff organized before the end of the present senester. The annual for 1950, of which Mary Jane O'Brien is editor, is now on the press and will be ready for dis tribution on Class Day, May 23.

At the regional meeting of the college units of the St. Louis Chapter of the American Red Cross, held at the headquarters on May 2, reports on their activities for the past year were made by Harria, Maryville, and Fontbonne colleges and Washington University. Attending from Fontbonne were Sister Agnes Joseph, moderator, and Sister M. Martha, a former moderator, and Catharine Helson, Joan Steffen, Mary Ann Russell, Joyce Devine, Cornelia Rindlaub, and Lily Vitt. Fontbonne made a creditable showing with 6 blood donors, 28 knittied articles, 37 hours of work at offices, and \$125.50 collected.

The final Fontbonne program on "Tune in the Colleges" over WEW will be heard Saturday, May 13, at 6:30 p.m. instead of 2:30 p.m. The music department will present two juniors, who will give piano numbers. Sylvia Hicks will play two selections from Edward MacDowell, Valse Triste from Virtuoso Studies, and Novelette. Doraldine Carcia will play A Boat on the Ocean by Maurice Ravel, and Meditation by Tschaikowsky.

Majors in Dietetics who have accepted appointments to serve as internes for the coming year are as follows: Sister M. Vincent, St. Mary's Hospital, Rochester, Minnesota; Sister M. William, St. Mary's, St. Louis; Mrs. Louise Hershey, Good Samaritan Hospital, Portland, Oregon; Mary Jane O'Brien, Henry Ford Hospital, Detroit, Michigan; Zoo Prost, Hines Veteran Administration, Hines, Ill.

The class in Liturgical Music will sing the proper at a High Mass to be offered in Fontbonne Chapel at 8:30 Wednesday, May 24, while the entire student body will chant the ordinary from the setting arranged for this archdioceso, "Our Sung Mass". The class will assist at Mass on Ascension Thursday at Holy Cross Church, where Msgr. Martin B. Hollriegel, widely known liturgist, is paster.

At its final meeting of the year, the Spanish Club, Las Espanolas, on May 16 at noon in the Recital room will install its new officers. They are Pura Rivera, president; Norma Gonzalez, vicepresident, and Lois Knopp, secretary. A program will follow, with a song by Mary Joy Molumby, ac companied by Doraldine Garcia, a dance by Rosalia Baltodano, a piano number by Marianne Bonner.

Jeanette Maschman will serve the CSMC Unit as its president in the coming year. She was elected May 11, when Agnes Blandina was chosen vice-president, Kathleen O'Brien, secretary, and Mary Ann Kuhlman, treasurer. The final mission collection of the year, taken Tuesday, totaled \$24.13. The complete report of the finances will be available for the next issue of The Font Letter. In the meantime the missionary work of the unit continues through the showing of the Christopher film, "You Can Change the World". School and parish groups will view it next week in St. Mary's, Bridgeton, and the following week in St. Peter's Kirkwood.

The last class to report its rester of officers for 1950-51 is the sephenores. Their officers, closted last week by preferential ballot, are as follows: president, Shirley Enge; vice-president, Constance Fiedler; secretary, Margaret Ford; treasurer, Melba Stratmann. Their representatives to the Student Council, chosen previously, are to be Shirley Wilson and Jeanne Houlihan.

SPRING WEDDINGS of former students of Fontbonne are numerous, with Nuptial Masses in many churches and bridal parties including many college friends.

Mary Jeanne Reedy 149 is among the many brides for Saturday, May 20. She will be married at Nuptial Mass at 10 o'clock in the Church of the Magdalen to Gerald Doss Holmes. In her party are two of her classmates, Mary Louise Streit and Mari Kingston.

Margarite Sabadell \*46 will become the bride of Leonard Karpovicz on May 20, their Mass being at 10 o'clock in St. Roch's Church. Her sister, Mrs. Villian Barry (Henrietta Sabadell \*44) is to be matron of honor, with Betty Klinge \*46 as bridesmaid.

Margaret Evelyn Aubuchen '41 is to be narried to Francis Anthony Grenaud in Innaculate Conception Church, Maplewood, at Mass offered at 9 a.n. by Fr. JohnP. Ryan.

Jacquelyn Ann Greener, for two years a member of the present junior class, will also be married May 20. Her wedding to Virgil Charles Puetz will be before 10 of clock Mass in Blessed Sacrament Church, and among her attendants will be Virginia Graeff of the junior class and Mrs. William Sanders, sister of the bride, who as Jean Greener attended Fontbonne from 1944 to 46.

Catherine Ann Meyer, who was a freshman with the class of \$48, will be married May 20 at 10 a.m. in Epiphany Church to Clyde Frank Martini. She is the sister of Leontone Meyer \$35 and Mrs. Frank B. Ott(Mary \$42) as well as of Patricia \$49, who will return from her intermeship at Henry Ford Hospital, Detroit, to be maid of henor. Sue Kernell, another former member of the class of \$48, will be bridesmaid.

Sara Jean Sansone, who came to college for two years from 1946 to 48 from St. Joseph's Acadeny, will be married to Warren J. Glickert at Mass at 10 a.m. on May 20 in the Church of Our Lady of Lourdes. The matron of honor will be her sister, Mrs. Cosimo R. Zucchoro (Marie \*42) and the flower girl will be Mary Caroline Cantanzaro, daughter of her sister Ann, also a forner student. Her other attendants are Myra Sudekum of her class, Rose Mornino, and Patricia O'Connell.

Marilyn Spilker, former number of the class of 1950, will be married on May 20 at Mass in the Church of Our Lady of Perpetual Help to Reymond Hollenbach. Also on that popular day Sally Rafferty, who left the class of \$51 after her freshman year, will be married at Mass in St. Luke's Church to Gerald Mertens; and Patricia Corkery, for a year a member of the class of \$45, will become the bride of George Winkelman at High Mass in St. Luke's Church, with her classmate, Detty Lux as one member of her wedding party.

Margaret DuBois, another member of last year's class, has chosen May 30 as the date of her marriage to Bernard J. Stock. Fr. Francis Doyle will perform the coronony in Immacolata Church before Mass at 10 a.m.

Norrine Marie Gibbons \*46 has selected June 3 for her marriage to John Joseph McNamara, Jr. Their ceremony will be before Muptial Mass in St. Roch's Church at 10 a.m. offered by the Rev. Jerome Wilkerson, brother of her classmate, Sister M. Jerome, O.P., who was June Wilkerson. The attendents will be the bride's sister, Hargaret Mary \*42, and Roberta Kronsbein, sister of June Kronsbein og this year's senior class.

Clara Marie Pechman '48 will be married to John L. Lemb on May 13 in St. Roch's Church. Joan Porter, a freshman with the class of '45, became the bride of Aloyd J. Wiemer on April 26. Rosenary Alivernia, who attended college for two years beginning in 1945, has announced her engagement to Joseph Bergman. A visitor to Fontbonne on May 3 was Mrs. Richard Shank, who as Jane Collins was a freshman in 1948. She was married in June of last year, and is leaving the city this week to join her husband, who is with the U.S. forces in Okinawa.

Eight members of this year's senior class have announced their engagements and are busy with plans for their wedding days. Sylvia Bernstein will be married on June 18 to Arthur Wolff in Congress Hotel. In her bridal party will be Beverly Goldwyn, who after her graduation in August will be married to Irving Harris.

Marilyn Graff also will be married in the month of her graduation. Her bridegroom is Henry Barrett, and their Nuptial Mass is to be at 10 o'clock on June 24 in Holy Resary Church. Regima Sheridan of her class will be a number of the wedding party.

Mary Joy Molumby and Charles Digman will be married at Nuptial Mass at 10 a.m. September 2, celebrated in St. Peter's Church, Kirkwood, by the paster, Fr. Alphonse Westhoff. In the party will be three of her classmates, Torosa Reid, Joan Dettenwanger, and Sue DeLisle.

Joan Joy Prost will be narried to Paul George Coerver on August 13 at Mass in her parish church, St. Paul's, in St. Paul, Mo. Geraldine Alfert and Joseph Ziegler expect to be narried at Thanksgiving time. No dates have been set as yet for the weddings of Geraldine Hay to William F. Knoll, and of Zoe Prost to John Harold Painter.

Thursday of next week is the feast of the Ascension of Our Lord, a holy day of obligation, with no classes. As it would be the regular publication day of <u>The Font Letter</u>, no issue will appear next week.

Office of THE FONT Fontbonne College St. Louis 5, Mo.

Sec. 34.66 P. L. & R.